
Stroud Woodland Co-op Core Group Meeting

Wed 4th July 2012, Folly Wood 7.30pm

Attended by: Jackie Rowanly, Simon Arundel, Richard Keating, Ben Spencer 
Apologies: Alice Goodenough, Perdita Dawson, Andy Freedman, Gabriel Kaye, Mark Harrison, Melissa Roussopoulos
Review of AGM Actions
Good progress:
· Process of returning and re-selling shares complete. Repeat next year if agreed at AGM.

· Development of working budget and action plan, see below.

· Paper on firewood allocation – see previous minutes.

· Annual contribution – many thanks to Helen Keating for starting this process. Ben to check account. 

Outstanding:
· Updated, printed list of members and directors at The Exchange.

· Discussion paper about shares and organisations for next AGM.

· Directors to compile and circulate list of appropriate uses of timber.

For consideration at next AGM

Organising open day/awareness raising/fundraising event to spend money (approx. £330) donated from rural task force.

Development of a case study of community firewood project at Follywood.

Another round of returning/selling shares.

Follywood management plan

	Open Access Land registration not seen as appropriate for Follywood. No signs to be put up until issues of public access and liability have been resolved.
	More research needed on implications of public access and signage, Simon to sound out his contacts

	We agreed that the new path is getting well established and should stay in its current form – with the felled trees removed. 
	Ben to ask forester to clear trees

	Working budget/plan – more information needed on costs from working groups. Also to include sum for family events and AGM.
	Richard Keating to revise overall budget

	Tree felling – forester to do up to two more days (5th and 8th July). Fell leaning larch by road, check limbs of large beech by road and process felled trees into planks, seats, benches, signboards.
	Ben to pay on completion

	Remaining felled timber – work party to clear brash and process into firewood. Richard Lewis/Cyril Laffort to be compensated for fuel/wear and tear by taking firewood if they are agreeable.
	Ben to check and plan sessions later in the year

	Tree planting – remaining trees/guards etc are in the wood and at Hawkwood. No additional expenses anticipated.
	Richard to plan sessions later in the year 

	Seats – plan received from Martin Large. Materials from felling
	Martin to arrange work day to move/make benches and seats

	Compost toilet – most materials to come from felling. 
	Andy Freedman to arrange another work session.

	Adding play potential to the wood – design day for children and families?
	Alison Coles, Alice and Andy to arrange family event including this?

	Ecological surveying – to be undertaken by members. No additional costs.
	Ecology group Jackie Rowanly/Nadine Smykatz-Kloss/Seb Buckton to plan

	Clearing/wildflowers – potential costs of buying/planting native species.
	Ecology group research/cost

	Insurance – due to be renewed in August Simon has been reviewing cover needed and potential costs, see below. 
	Simon to arrange appropriate cover


Insurance

Simon, who works in the industry, has reviewed our insurance cover. Thanks for doing such a great job. Overall our present arrangements are good but a few things need further investigation and /or agreement:
	We agreed that we did not need cover for material damage (eg to personal tools or equipment or loss of money by the organisation).
	

	Need to confirm extent of cover for ‘premises’.
	Simon to investigate

	Children’s play facilities not covered, need to check what this means and if we need additional cover.
	Simon to investigate

	The actions of Directors and Officers are not covered.
	Simon to get a quote for this. Ben to provide details.

	Chancel liability insurance.
	Ben to check back on conveyancing documents to see if this is mentioned


Any additional costs for insurance to be agreed by all directors.

Finance

We have £3640 in the bank account.

Annual voluntary contributions of up to £20 are needed by 1 August to pay for insurance. Thanks to those who have already done this! Contact Helen Keating for details hekeating@googlemail.com .
FSA submission complete.
An invoice for £175 has been submitted to Silvanus for the Community Woodland case study research which is now complete – thanks to all contributors.
Admin

	New and replacement certificates to be printed.
	Jo Rowbotham and Ben


Other

The directors have signed up to the Stroud 100 campaign.

	Woodland Wellbeing research
	Alice to circulate details


Date of next meeting

7.30 Wed 29th August

